THE COLLEGE WEEK

June 4 - 10, 1963

PUBLISHED AND DISTRIBUTED EVERY TUESDAY TO THE BENNINGTON COLLEGE COMMUNITY
Vol. XLIV, No. 13

CALENDAR

June	5	Wednesday	4:15 p.m.	Faculty Meeting	Barn #1
	6	Thursday)			
	6 7 8	Friday)	8:30 p.m.	Drama Workshop	Theatre
	8	Saturday)			
	8	Saturday	3:30 p.m.	Buxton School Concert	N. B'ton. Library
	8	Saturday	8:00 p.m.	Senior Art Show Opening	Carriage Barn
	9	Sunday	8:00 p.m.	Cello Concert	Carriage Barn
	10	Monday	7:30 p.m.	Literature Workshop	Canfield L.R.
	12	Wednesday	4:15 p.m.	Faculty Meeting	Barn #1
			8:15 p.m.	Voice Recital	Carriage Barn

For more information on these events, please note the following details:

Drama Workshop

The Drama Division presents <u>Waltz of the Toreadors</u> by Jean Anouilh, a comedy first produced on Broadway in 1956. The Bennington cast for this performance includes Rosalind Pierson and Tom Griffin, as well as Vala Cliffton, Holland Taylor and Charles Caffall.

Buxton Concert

Orchestra members and soloists from the Buxton School in Williamstown will present a concert in the McCullough Library in North Bennington, under the direction of Jerry Bidlack. The program will include works by Corelli, Beethoven, Quantz, Vaughn-Williams, and Michael Finckel.

Senior Art Show Opening

The senior art show this year will include one-man shows of twelve majors in ceramics, graphics, painting, and sculpture. Those seniors whose work will be shown include Abbie Aurell, Marion Breeze, Marilyn Harris, Paula Hopkins Hayes, Marcia Fox-Martin Huber, Catherine Johnston, Wendy Kochenthal, Sandy Perlmutter, Jane Rosenthal, Sally Shaw, Diana Strauch, and Nancy Warren.

Refreshments will be served at the opening.

Cello Concert

Tita Terrell McCall, a graduate of the class of 1960, will present a solo cello concert, accompanied by George Zilzer, an M.A. graduate of the class of 1954. Her program includes the following works:

Sonata in G Minor Fantasiestucke Sonata in C Major Sonata in C Minor

Henry Eccles Robert Schumann Ludwig van Beethoven Sergei Rachmaninoff Literature Workshop Linda Chase, Suzanne Hecht and Josie Liss will read poems that are included in their Senior "Theses." Betty Aberlin and Arlene Heyman will read short stories from their fiction-writing projects.

Voice Recital

Kathleen Syna will present a voice recital consisting of works by Bach, Telemann, and John Dowland, as well as a group of folk songs.

COMMUNITY NOTICES AND NEWS

Faculty Meetings

There will be a faculty meeting tomorrow, Wednesday, and another, the last, a week from tomorrow.

Coop Events

Exhibitor today (Tuesday, June 4): Ed Levin, Jewelry Book sale: 20% off on all books at the Cooperative Store, Tuesday and Wednesday, June 4 and June 5.

Library Notes

It is each student's responsibility to see that all books borrowed from the Williams College Library are returned to that Library before the end of College.

Candidates for graduation are reminded that Senior Theses and written projects are to be filed in the Library by 1 p.m. Saturday, June 8th.

Library books charged out to Seniors must be returned before 5 p.m. Monday, June 10th.

Infirmary Notes

All articles on loan from the Infirmary, such as crutches, ace bandages, hot water bottles, etc., must be returned, with your name, by next Friday. Bedboards only may be kept until the end of term.

The Infirmary is now on a cash basis. This affects only those few drugs and supplies which are usually billed through the Business Office. Ordinary simple medications are, as usual, free to students.

Students who expect to graduate and who have not yet had their senior physicals should come to the Infirmary promptly and sign up for appointments.

Type III Oral Polio vaccine will be offered before lunch on Friday, June 7. It is not necessary to have had either Type I or Type II in order to take advantage of this.

Student Guides

Will any students interested in guiding next term please leave their names at the Admissions Office? This includes present guides. Guides will meet with Mr. Handy soon after the opening of College in September.

Sing SILO!

SILO has been named "the outstanding student literary magazine" in the first National Literary Magazine Contest, co-sponsored by the National Student Association and the Saturday Review magazine. Chosen on the basis of "the best single issue," SILO reaps \$250 prize money for its Fall 1962 issue.

Commencement Dinner Because of the large graduating class and the many guests they expect for the Friday night dinner, and because of some racing about and confusion last year, the children of this Community who are under 10 will not be included in the guest list this year. For some of the same reasons, it is requested that children under 10 refrain from attending the Saturday morning Commencement exercises.

NSM_Tutorials

Students who wish to volunteer as tutors for the Northern Student Movement tutoriel project, should leave a note, requesting an application blank, in box 375. Tutoring projects, established by college students, will be run in a number of cities this summer. Each tutor will meet with the high school students twice a week, afternoons or evenings, in a church or social center in the Negro community. For more explicit information, see the civil rights bulletin board.

Urgent <u>Repeat</u> Will the person who borrowed the Porter Sargent's Directory of Independent Schools please return it right away to the Admissions Office, where it is badly needed?

Apartment to Share

Ellen Bernstein, class of '62, would like to share her apartment (308 West 77th Street, NYC) this summer with a student or graduate, for the summer or longer. For details see Mrs. Feeley in the Alumnae Office, Barn 23.

Missing

... a dirty, London Fog raincoat since Friday, May 31, when it disappeared by mistake from Miss Koenig's office or from the faculty dining room. Please return to her, for sentimental reasons.

Corvair for Sale

Mr. Sherman will sell his 1960 white Corvair (four-door, seat belts, snow tires, excellent condition) for \$1195.
Reason: owner going abroad!

Bills

All bills must be paid and all keys returned to the Cashier's Office before leaving College.

More Bills

According to the regulations of the Bennington College Trustees and the common practice of other colleges and universities, all candidates for graduation from the College must have paid all their College and town bills, returned all Library books and other College property prior to Commencement.

All town bills must be paid by Monday, June 3. All College bills must be paid, Library books and other College property returned by five o'clock Monday, June 10. Failure to meet all obligations will result in a student not being recommended for graduation.